Hanover Township Senior Center
Veteran’s Hall
Meeting of the Senior Citizens’ Services Committee
Monday, February 8, 2021 - 1:00 PM


· Call to Order and Roll Call

· Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci at 1:00 PM on Monday, February 8, 2021
· Roll call was conducted by Tom Lathara, Secretary.
· Present: Carla Fruhauf, Larry Bretz, Naomi Walters-Lenoci, Walter Gramiak, Peggy Bucaro, Lynn Nelles, Tom Lathara.
· Present (Aging Services Team): Megan Conway, Jamie Zbrzezny, Linda Steininger, Diana Gomez. 
· Public: James Barr (Hanover Township Administrator)
· Pledge of Allegiance 
 Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci led the pledge of allegiance recitation.
· Public Comments:
 		None.

· Reports

· Chair Person’s Report
Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci thanked Larry Bretz for handling chairperson duties at the last meeting in her absence. She also congratulated the staff for winning the Mind, Body, Spirit Award and Char Thomson for her ‘outstanding service award’ last month.  Aging services will be co-sponsoring an event on March 6, 3-5 pm for International Women’s Day with American Association of Retired Asians (AARA). This will be a virtual event and open to anyone interested.

· Treasurer’s Report
Treasurer Lynn Nelles presented a report for the period ending January 31 2021 and ‘Profit & Loss Budget vs Actual’ from April 2020 through January 2021.

To a query from Naomi on deposits, it was clarified that the three deposit transactions listed under Special Events pertain to Taffy Apple sale amounts.  Treasurer Lynn responded to questions during the short discussion.. 

A motion was moved to approve the treasurer’s report as presented by Larry Bretz, seconded by Peggy Bucaro. 
All the members voted ‘Aye.’ Motion carried.

· Trustee Liaison’s Report
In the absence of Trustee Liaison Craig Essick, Megan Conway informed that the finance committee will be meeting to discuss the department budget the next day. Director Megan Conway plans to attend the meeting in person. Board meeting is scheduled for next week.

· Director’s Report   
Director Megan Conway presented the January 2021 report. She expressed appreciation for staff and volunteers who have done an outstanding job in the past year under challenging circumstances.  

· A big ‘Thank you’ to all who volunteered to make Packzi day fundraiser a success. 

· The Aging Services team has completed a program audit with staff at AgeOptions. The virtual audit was completed January 26-29. 

· In an unfortunate event, catalytic converters from the Aging Services buses were stolen. Bartlett police are investigating the incident.  

· AARP Tax aide is scheduled to begin in the first week of February. The current plan is to offer the services two days a week - Wednesday and Friday – at the Izaak Walton Center and Reserve in Elgin. This is expected to start by Wednesday, February 10.
· Meal delivered by volunteers has increased from 2393 in January 2020 to 2661 January 2021.
                
· Unfinished Business
None

· New Business

Minutes: 
Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci presented the last meeting minutes for discussion and approval.

A motion was moved to approve the Monday, January, 2021 meeting minutes as presented by Larry Bretz, seconded by Carla Fruhauf. 
All the members voted ‘Ayes’. Motion carried.

· Other Business
· SS Committee and Hanover Township Finance Dept.

James Barr, Township Administrator, was present to answer any follow-up queries to the last month’s  proposal. The proposal recommended incorporating Senior Committee Funds under the umbrella of the Township finance department. 

To the committee members queries, Mr. Barr reiterated the comments he made in the initial proposal presentation. Senior Committee funds will be maintained as a separate account and be reported along with the rest of the township finance reports. 

Senior Committee expenses will be subjected to township board approval and potential veto. This may technically result in slight delay in payments. To a query on Senior Committee funds being appropriated for other township purposes, he replied in the negative.

After discussion, the committee decided to accept the proposal.

A motion was moved to proceed with township proposal to move Senior Committee accounts under the umbrella of Hanover Township Finance Admin by Larry Bretz seconded by Peggy Bucaro. 

Six members voted ‘Ayes,’ one “nay.” Motion carried.

Budget session Comments

The following items were discussed:
Set up a contingency fund. Set up a budget in such a way that only 10% above 
budget can be spent without further express approval.
Storage unit expenses to be accounted under ‘Gift Shop.’

For, FY 2022 budget, the Contingency fund is set to $15,000 with provision to use only if it is strictly necessary.
Budget for entertainment is enhanced from $350 to $500.

A motion was moved to approve the 2022 budget as presented by Larry Bretz seconded by Peggy Bucaro. 
All the members voted ‘Ayes’. Motion carried.

Outstanding service Award:
In recognition of the exceptional service rendered, Linda Kay was presented  with 'Outstanding Service Award.’ This included a laudatory citation and gift certificate.  Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci complimented Linda’s creativity and commitment in serving the senior service community as the Art and Craft Instructor.  

There was no other business on the agenda to transact. 
A motion was moved to adjourn the session by Larry Bretz seconded by Carla Fruhauf. 
All the members voted ‘Ayes.’ Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned by 2:50 PM.
Next meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 8, 2021.

Respectfully Submitted,
Thomas Lathara,
Secretary
Hanover Township Senior Citizen’s Services Committee
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